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to contact the above individual during 
normal business hours. The FIRS is 
available 24 hours a day, seven days a 
week, to leave a message or question 
with the above individual. You will 
receive a reply during normal business 
hours. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The BLM 
developed this Draft EIS to address a 
NEPA defect identified by the IBLA 
related to the issuance of the oil and gas 
leases on WRNF lands from 1995 to 
2004. In 2007, the Interior Board of 
Land Appeals (IBLA) ruled that before 
including WRNF parcels in an oil and 
gas lease sale, the BLM must either 
formally adopt NEPA analysis 
completed by the U.S. Forest Service 
(USFS) or conduct a NEPA analysis of 
its own (Board of Commissioners of 
Pitkin County, 173 IBLA 173 (2007)). 
The BLM has identified 65 existing 
leases with effective dates ranging from 
1995 to 2012 that were leased by the 
BLM without adopting USFS NEPA or 
without the BLM preparing its own 
NEPA analysis. The most recent USFS 
decision to make these lands available 
for oil and gas leasing was analyzed in 
the 1993 WRNF Oil and Gas Leasing 
EIS, a decision that was reaffirmed in 
the 2002 WRNF Plan. Before offering 
and subsequently issuing the leases at 
issue in an oil and gas lease sale, the 
BLM obtained concurrence from the 
USFS; however, as noted above, it did 
not adopt the USFS’s NEPA analysis or 
prepare its own. As a result, the BLM 
has determined additional actions need 
to be taken to correct this defect. 
Because the BLM has determined that 
the WRNF NEPA analysis conducted is 
no longer adequate, the BLM is 
conducting its own NEPA analysis 
through this EIS regarding previous 
decisions to lease WRNF lands for oil 
and gas development. 

The BLM will determine whether 
these 65 leases should be cancelled, 
reaffirmed, or modified with additional 
or different terms. Under a separate 
effort, the WRNF updated its 1993 Oil 
and Gas Leasing EIS to address future 
oil and gas leasing availability. The 
USFS released the Final EIS and Draft 
Record of Decision in December 2014. 
The BLM incorporated as much of the 
new USFS NEPA analysis of future oil 
and gas leasing on WRNF lands as 
possible into its analysis of existing 
leases. 

Five alternatives are considered in the 
BLM’s Draft EIS. The No Action 
alternative reaffirms the lease 
stipulations in the 65 leases as they 
were issued; the BLM would take no 
action by continuing to administer the 
leases with their current stipulations. 

Alternative 2 would address 
inconsistencies by adding stipulations 
identified in the 1993 WRNF EIS that 
were not attached to eight leases. 
Alternative 3 would modify the 65 
leases to match the stipulations 
identified for future leasing in the 2014 
USFS Final EIS Proposed Action. 
Alternative 4 is the BLM’s Proposed 
Action. It would modify or cancel the 65 
leases to match the stipulations and 
availability decision for future leasing 
identified in the 2014 USFS Draft 
Record of Decision. In areas the USFS 
identified as open to future leasing, 
lease stipulations would be modified; 
all or part of 25 existing leases in areas 
identified as closed to future leasing 
would be cancelled. Alternative 5 
would cancel all 65 leases. 

The BLM developed this range of 
alternatives to respond to public 
comments received during public 
scoping and input from cooperating 
agencies. The BLM held a public 
scoping period from April 1 to May 16, 
2014, and received more than 32,000 
public comments. The BLM held four 
public meetings during the scoping 
period. Since the end of the public 
scoping period, the BLM worked with 
cooperating agencies (including the 
EPA; USFS; the Colorado Department of 
Natural Resources including Colorado 
Parks and Wildlife; Garfield, Mesa, 
Pitkin, and Rio Blanco counties; the 
Town of Carbondale; the City of 
Glenwood Springs; the Town of New 
Castle; the Town of Parachute; the City 
of Rifle; and the town of Silt) to prepare 
the Draft EIS. 

Please note that public comments and 
information submitted including names, 
street addresses and email addresses of 
persons who submit comments will be 
available for public review and 
disclosure at the above address during 
regular business hours (8 a.m. to 4 p.m.), 
Monday through Friday, except 
holidays. 

Before including your address, phone 
number, email address, or other 
personal identifying information in your 
comment, you should be aware that 
your entire comment—including your 
personal identifying information—may 
be made publicly available at any time. 
While you can ask us in your comment 
to withhold your personal identifying 
information from public review, we 
cannot guarantee that we will be able to 
do so. 

Authority: 40 CFR 1506.6, 40 CFR 1506.10. 

Ruth Welch, 
BLM Colorado State Director. 
[FR Doc. 2015–29717 Filed 11–19–15; 8:45 am] 
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Notice of Public Meeting, BLM Alaska 
Resource Advisory Council 

AGENCY: Bureau of Land Management, 
Alaska State Office, Interior. 
ACTION: Notice of public meeting. 

SUMMARY: In accordance with the 
Federal Land Policy and Management 
Act of 1976 as amended (FLPMA) and 
the Federal Advisory Committee Act of 
1972 (FACA), the Bureau of Land 
Management (BLM) Alaska Resource 
Advisory Council (RAC) will meet as 
indicated below. 
DATES: The meeting will be held 
December 1 and 2, 2015, at the Office 
of Aviation Services located at 4405 
Lear Court, Anchorage, Alaska 99502– 
1032. The meeting starts at 8:30 a.m. 
each day in training Room #109. The 
council will accept comments from the 
public on Tuesday, December 1, from 
3:00–4:00 p.m. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Thom Jennings, RAC Coordinator, BLM 
Alaska State Office, 222 W. 7th Avenue 
#13, Anchorage, AK 99513; tjenning@
blm.gov; 907–271–3335. Persons who 
use a telecommunications device for the 
deaf (TDD) may call the Federal 
Information Relay Service (FIRS) at 1– 
800–877–8339 to contact the above 
individual during normal business 
hours. The FIRS is available 24 hours a 
day, seven days a week, to leave a 
message or question with the above 
individual. You will receive a reply 
during normal business hours. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 15- 
member council advises the Secretary of 
the Interior, through the BLM, on a 
variety of planning and management 
issues associated with public land 
management in Alaska. At this meeting, 
topics planned for discussion will 
include: Regional Mitigation Strategy for 
the Northeast National Petroleum 
Reserve in Alaska (NPR–A), placer 
mining reclamation at Jack Wade Creek, 
update on land transfer program, update 
on permitted oil production in the NPR– 
A, and other topics of interest to the 
RAC. A full agenda will be posted to the 
BLM Alaska RAC Web site 
(www.blm.gov/ak/rac) by November 20, 
2015. 

All meetings are open to the public. 
During the public comment period, 
depending upon the number of people 
wishing to comment, time for individual 
oral comments may be limited. Please 
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1 The record is defined in sec. 207.2(f) of the 
Commission’s Rules of Practice and Procedure (19 
CFR 207.2(f)). 

be prepared to submit written comments 
if necessary. Before including your 
address, phone number, email address, 
or other personal identifying 
information in your comment, you 
should be aware that your entire 
comment—including your personal 
identifying information—may be made 
publicly available at any time. While 
you can ask us in your comment to 
withhold your personal identifying 
information from public review, we 
cannot guarantee that we will be able to 
do so. Individuals who plan to attend 
and need special assistance, such as 
sign language interpretation, 
transportation, or other reasonable 
accommodations, should contact the 
BLM RAC Coordinator listed above. 

Dated: November 9, 2015. 
Bud C. Cribley, 
State Director. 
[FR Doc. 2015–29699 Filed 11–19–15; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4310–JA–P 

INTERNATIONAL TRADE 
COMMISSION 

[Investigation Nos. 701–TA–548 and 731– 
TA–1298 (Preliminary)] 

Welded Stainless Steel Pressure Pipe 
From India 

Determinations 
On the basis of the record 1 developed 

in the subject investigations, the United 
States International Trade Commission 
(‘‘Commission’’) determines, pursuant 
to the Tariff Act of 1930 (‘‘the Act’’), 
that there is a reasonable indication that 
an industry in the United States is 
materially injured by reason of imports 
of welded stainless steel pressure pipe 
from India, provided for in subheadings 
7306.40.50 and 7306.40.10 of the 
Harmonized Tariff Schedule of the 
United States, that are alleged to be sold 
in the United States at less than fair 
value (‘‘LTFV’’), and are allegedly 
subsidized by the government of India. 

Commencement of Final Phase 
Investigations 

Pursuant to section 207.18 of the 
Commission’s rules, the Commission 
also gives notice of the commencement 
of the final phase of its investigations. 
The Commission will issue a final phase 
notice of scheduling, which will be 
published in the Federal Register as 
provided in section 207.21 of the 
Commission’s rules, upon notice from 
the Department of Commerce 

(‘‘Commerce’’) of affirmative 
preliminary determinations in the 
investigations under sections 703(b) or 
733(b) of the Act, or, if the preliminary 
determinations are negative, upon 
notice of affirmative final 
determinations in those investigations 
under sections 705(a) or 735(a) of the 
Act. Parties that filed entries of 
appearance in the preliminary phase of 
the investigations need not enter a 
separate appearance for the final phase 
of the investigations. Industrial users, 
and, if the merchandise under 
investigation is sold at the retail level, 
representative consumer organizations 
have the right to appear as parties in 
Commission antidumping and 
countervailing duty investigations. The 
Secretary will prepare a public service 
list containing the names and addresses 
of all persons, or their representatives, 
who are parties to the investigations. 

Background 
On September 30, 2015, Bristol 

Metals, LLC, Bristol, Tennessee; Felker 
Brothers Corp., Marshfield, Wisconsin; 
Marcegaglia USA, Munhall, 
Pennsylvania; and Outokumpu Stainless 
USA LLC, Inc., Wildwood, Florida filed 
a petition with the Commission and 
Commerce, alleging that an industry in 
the United States is materially injured 
or threatened with material injury by 
reason of LTFV and subsidized imports 
of welded stainless steel pressure pipe 
from India. Accordingly, effective 
September 30, 2015, the Commission, 
pursuant to sections 703(a) and 733(a) of 
the Tariff Act of 1930 (19 U.S.C. 
1671b(a) and 1673b(a)), instituted 
countervailing duty investigation No. 
701–TA–548 and antidumping duty 
investigation No. 731–TA–1298 
(Preliminary). 

Notice of the institution of the 
Commission’s investigations and of a 
public conference to be held in 
connection therewith was given by 
posting copies of the notice in the Office 
of the Secretary, U.S. International 
Trade Commission, Washington, DC, 
and by publishing the notice in the 
Federal Register of October 7, 2015 (80 
FR 60715). The conference was held in 
Washington, DC, on October 21, 2015, 
and all persons who requested the 
opportunity were permitted to appear in 
person or by counsel. 

The Commission made these 
determinations pursuant to sections 
703(a) and 733(a) of the Tariff Act of 
1930 (19 U.S.C. 1671b(a) and 1673b(a)). 
It completed and filed its 
determinations in these investigations 
on November 16, 2015. The views of the 
Commission are contained in USITC 
Publication 4582 (November 2015), 

entitled Welded Stainless Steel Pressure 
Pipe from India: Investigation Nos. 701– 
TA–548 and 731–TA–1298 
(Preliminary). 

By order of the Commission. 
Issued: November 16, 2015. 

Lisa R. Barton, 
Secretary to the Commission. 
[FR Doc. 2015–29608 Filed 11–19–15; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 7020–02–P 

INTERNATIONAL TRADE 
COMMISSION 

[Investigation No. 337–TA–972] 

Certain Automated Teller Machines, 
ATM Modules, Components Thereof, 
and Products Containing the Same; 
Institution of Investigation 

AGENCY: U.S. International Trade 
Commission. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: Notice is hereby given that a 
complaint was filed with the U.S. 
International Trade Commission on 
October 19, 2015, under section 337 of 
the Tariff Act of 1930, as amended, 19 
U.S.C. 1337, on behalf of Diebold, 
Incorporated of North Canton, Ohio and 
Diebold Self-Service Systems of North 
Canton, Ohio. A supplement to the 
complaint was filed November 6, 2015. 
The complaint alleges violations of 
section 337 based upon the importation 
into the United States, the sale for 
importation, and the sale within the 
United States after importation of 
certain automated teller machines, ATM 
modules, components thereof, and 
products containing the same by reason 
of infringement of certain claims of U.S. 
Patent No. 6,082,616 (‘‘the ’616 Patent’’); 
U.S. Patent No. 7,121,461 (‘‘the ’461 
Patent’’); U.S. Patent No. 7,229,010 (‘‘the 
’010 Patent’’); U.S. Patent No. 7,249,761 
(‘‘the ’761 Patent’’); U.S. Patent No. 
7,314,163 (‘‘the ’163 Patent’’); and U.S. 
Patent No. 7,832,631 (‘‘the ’631 Patent’’). 
The complaint further alleges that an 
industry in the United States exists as 
required by subsection (a)(2) of section 
337. 

The complainants request that the 
Commission institute an investigation 
and, after the investigation, issue a 
limited exclusion order and cease and 
desist orders. 
ADDRESSES: The complaint, except for 
any confidential information contained 
therein, is available for inspection 
during official business hours (8:45 a.m. 
to 5:15 p.m.) in the Office of the 
Secretary, U.S. International Trade 
Commission, 500 E Street SW., Room 
112, Washington, DC 20436, telephone 
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